Advisory Council Position on Changes to the 2/3s for Assessment Increases -VOTE NO!

2/16/2007
Dear PPCMA Members:
The Pecan Plantation Owners Association Board of Directors is asking the membership to give up the requirement of a 2/3’s majority required to raise our assessments.  This is one of the most, if not the most, important votes we have ever faced.  It is critically important that we retain the 2/3’s requirement!.  We strongly recommend a NO VOTE on this ballot initiative.
It is noteworthy that the Board has carefully crafted the language of this initiative so that it ONLY IMPACTS ASSESSMENT VOTES, not By-laws amendments. To change (improve) our Bylaws would still require a 2/3s majority. This is purely self serving and exposes the hypocritical nature of this proposal. If this “simple majority” philosophy is so important, why would this concept not apply to all amendments to the Bylaws?  We all know the answer. All they want from the membership is more money. They do not want any member driven changes to the Bylaws themselves to get approved.  

Let's look at the factual and historical mathematics of what has really been going on for years. The election turnout will range from a low of about 1000 to a high of 1800. So items are currently approved with only between 650 to about 1200 positive votes. Out of 2750 eligible members, that surely isn't the majority that really approves votes currently. If this Simple Majority initiative were to pass, somewhere between 500 to 900 members would be able to ultimately increase our dues. 
Indeed apathy is a big problem, but since the apathy doesn't seem fixable, the simple majority initiative will certainly allow the SUPER-MINORITY to run our dues way on up. Fact is, when you look at the numbers, the SUPER-MINORITY has ruled, and would continue to rule even more readily if this initiative passes. The whole measure is designed to run our dues up, and perhaps WAY up. Perhaps a better idea would be approval based on a simple majority of the membership, NOT JUST THOSE THAT HAPPEN TO VOTE. Apathy is a killer! Only 32% of the total membership actually voted for the LENMO II agreement, now seen by most as having been a poor deal for PPOA. Again, the Super-Minority seems to always rule!  
Some would appear to believe our dues should be much higher. PPOA's paid consultant Rick Coyne felt we should be charging "significantly more”. The Long Range Planning Committee (comprised entirely of the "inner circle", Ben Anthony and run by the past president by design) has the top priority of figuring out how to get another golf course. It is crystal clear why the board had the audacity to put this initiative on the ballot. When they so readily say, "we have no plans at this time", that is because they have not voted on any plan to make it final, but you can rest assured plans are in the works.

Adding amenities and maintenance is fine, but isn't it better to come up with well developed approaches rather than simply make it easier to push some special interest project through? For example, creative thoughtful approaches that lean more towards self supporting new amenities might be a far better way to finance ideas rather than simply lowering the voting threshold as the board is now attempting to do. Time has proven that well thought out proposals can and will garner the broad based 2/3’s support currently required. That was proven in the last dues increase, the largest in Pecan’s history.

By the way, our neighbors at De Cordova Bend Estates have almost the same By-laws we have, with the same 2/3's vote requirement for all assessment increases. But here is a BIG DIFFERENCE. At this moment they are VOTING on a Clubhouse Renovation, and will be letting their membership have a vote on each $100,000 phase. At Pecan, however, members were recently given NO VOTE OR INPUT on the already made decision to spend $230,000+ for renovation work already started. Just go take a look at the 2nd floor Conference Room that has now been brought up to corporate standards, at our expense with no input. Why? 

Certainly substantial future increments will be coming. Per Pecan’s existing By-laws, new capital expenditures of funds in our capital reserve, such as the Clubhouse renovation, ALREADY would only require a simple majority, not 2/3's!!! DCBE a few years back had their members vote on installing a computerized gate entry system. Did you get a vote on the $120,000 system ($60k capital / $60k expense) that Pecan is now installing? NO, despite a unanimous motion from the Finance Committee that the issue should be put to a vote, the board proceeded without a membership vote. Do you really believe what is being installed at the gates now is a "direct replacement" of what was there before?  Isn’t it in fact a total upgrade, both in terms of equipment and technology? We think so! This points out how little control the membership has, even with 2/3’s. Let’s not give up what little control we now have. In the world of corporate governance, haven't we all seen what happens when too much authority is given to CEOs with their close-knit boards and apathetic shareholders? Let’s not head that direction here!

Regarding the board’s rationale as to the 2/3's having been originally necessary to counteract the Developer's votes, here are some facts. In the 1990s and early 2000s we were assured in many public meetings by numerous Board presidents that the Developer had a practice of not voting his developer lots, so as to not interfere with the will of the community.  The Developer only voted a handful of "family member" personal lots, NOT the Developer lots. Seems the current Pecan leadership doesn't have the history, and are simply grasping at straws to come up with some plausible rationale for their self serving initiative. If anyone now comes back and says otherwise, well, that would make liars out of several past Board presidents wouldn't it?

Bottom line folks, we are rapidly losing what used to be the "Best Kept Secret in Texas. The 2/3’s vote is our only real protection from poorly developed ideas and special interest initiatives being rushed through. Time and again we have seen that well thought out initiatives will garner the more broad-based 2/3s support.   Please join us and VOTE NO On the Simple Majority Initiative! It is time to send a strong message. Enough is enough! Spread the word to all you friends and neighbors, lest apathy could sink our PPOA!  Wouldn’t it be nice to see 90%, or more, of the membership turn out and vote for a change?
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